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The regular monthly business meeting of the Summit Township Sewer Authority was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 9:10 a.m. at the Sewer Authority Building, 8890 Old French Road, Erie, Pennsylvania.

Present: Chris Fette, Chairman; Michael Rose, Vice Chairman; Laban Marsh, Secretary; Mark Welka, Treasurer; Michael Andrus, Asst. Secretary; William C. Steff, P.E., Manager; Solicitor George Joseph, The Quinn Law Firm; Jeff Kordes, P.E., Greenman-Pedersen; Chris Hodge, Asst. Project Manager/GIS Technologist; and Caitlyn Haener-Schwab, Administrative Supervisor. Visitors: None.
Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve the minutes of the March 23, 2023, Regular Business Meeting. Vote 5/0.

Motion by Mr. Welka, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted to and reviewed by all Board members. Vote 5/0.
Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve the Expenditure Report as submitted to and reviewed by all Board members. Vote 5/0.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Solicitor Joseph reports that the lien on 2400 Robison Road (Calamar) was removed. Solicitor Joseph reported that he removed the Starvaggi lien (9304 Peach Street). Administrative Supervisor Haener-Schwab explained to the Board that in December 2022 the Authority received a letter from the Starvaggi estate, requesting the details of the charges on the delinquent account and the total amount due. Administrative Supervisor Haener-Schwab reviewed the charges on the account, dating back to 1997. The balance in Banyon was $37,873.46, however that balance includes several years during which the Authority charged 10% penalty and 18% interest, plus some minor calculation and posting errors in the distant past that were compounded due to the age of the delinquent balance. Based on past discussions with the Board about settling delinquent accounts with balances that originated prior to 2004, Manager Steff directed Administrative Supervisor Haener-Schwab to recalculate the account. Administrative Supervisor Haener-Schwab applied 5% penalty and 10% interest back to 1997, resulting in a balance due of $30,334.08. The Authority provided the new calculation to the Starvaggi estate as a statement of the amount due to remove the lien. On March 24, 2023, the Authority received a check for $30,334.08, directed Solicitor Joseph to remove the lien, and wrote-off the remaining balance in Banyon. 
Regarding the Oliver Road Gravity Sewer Project: Solicitor Joseph has reviewed the 1994 easement granted to the Authority on the property that is now Country Fair, located on the corner of Peach Street and Oliver Road (8080 Peach Street). Solicitor Joseph advised that the Authority has the temporary right to occupy the area in and around the easement during construction and to relocate the sewer line to the northern easement boundary. Manager Steff explained that the contractor, Terra Works, is concerned about working near the retaining wall, located just outside of the easement, because Terra Works reports that the retaining wall appears to be leaning in some sections. Manager Steff is also concerned about the structural integrity of the retaining wall and mitigating possible slippage of the foundation during digging. Manager Steff has been researching realignment to relocate the new sewer line farther away from the wall. Manager Steff advised the Board that the proposed relocation is further north than the northern boundary of the current easement, so relocating the line to that extent will require new easements. Mr. Welka asked whether switching from open-cut to directional boring would address some of these concerns. Engineer Kordes responded that the area does not have sufficient slope to consider directional boring. Mr. Marsh and Mr. Welka expressed that they are in favor of realignment. Manager Steff advised that the Authority would need to have a new design and new exhibits to approach property owners for new easements. Asst. Project Manager Hodge recommended that the Authority should ask retired Engineer Sceiford why the current line is routed where it is, because there might be an obstacle that could prevent realignment. Engineer Kordes will investigate whether a time delay for realignment will cause an issue with PennVest. 
Solicitor Joseph reported that he advised Manager Steff regarding a subdivision bond for the proposed Rustic Ridge Subdivision (Cherry Street Extension). Solicitor Joseph advised that the difference between a subdivision bond and a performance bond is that, when the developer fails to complete the project, a subdivision bond pays a contractor to finish work, but a performance bond pays the Authority to hire a contractor to finish the work.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Engineer Kordes reported that Konzel Construction has completed most of the work under the Old Perry Relief Sewer Contract 2022-01. Engineer Kordes reports that Konzel is scheduled to complete the tie-in to the existing system and install the flume on the north end by the end of May. Engineer Kordes has reviewed Payment Application #3 and recommends that the Board approve payment to Konzel Construction in the amount of $59,793.00. 
Motion by Mr. Welka, seconded by Mr. Rose, to approve Payment Application #3 by Konzel Construction for Old Perry Relief Sewer Contract 2022-01 in the amount of $59,793.00. Vote 5/0. 

Engineer Kordes reported that Old Perry Relief Electrical Contract 2022-02 bid specs are almost complete. 

Engineer Kordes reported that Konzel Construction has completed construction under the Connection Assistance Project Contract 2022-03. Engineer Kordes reported that Konzel has restoration remaining and the following payment application received in early April represents 54% of the work under the contract. Engineer Kordes has reviewed Payment Application #2 and recommends that the Board approve payment to Konzel Construction in the amount of $303,611.55. 

Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve Payment Application #2 by Konzel Construction for Connection Assistance Project Contract 2022-03 in the amount of $303,611.55. Vote 5/0. 

Engineer Kordes reported that Asst. Project Manager Hodge, and Operators McAtee, Larsen, and Snyder attended a demonstration by Ravan Air, Conneaut Lake, PA. Ravan demonstrated an Aqua-PL plastic water pipe locator. The system failed to perform as advertised on either ductile iron or plac (C-900). Discussion ensued. 
Engineer Kordes reported that the Quarterly Progress report for the Corrective Action Plan for Oliver Road has been drafted. 

Engineer Kordes reported that Ray Showman has submitted Payment Application #2 under the Oliver Road Pump Station Replacement Contract #3. Engineer Kordes reported that the contractor had to adjust some locations to avoid a water line, the wet-well is mostly complete; the contractor is working on tie-ins and setting the well pit. Engineer Kordes recommends Ray Showman’s Payment Application #2 in the amount of $76,387.49.
Motion by Mr. Welka, seconded by Mr. Rose, to approve Payment Application #2 by Ray Showman for Oliver Road Pump Station Replacement Contract #03 in the amount of $76,387.49. Vote 5/0.

Engineer Kordes reported Rick Dodds of GPI has scheduled to tour the New Road Wetlands Mitigation site with a representative from the PA DEP Watershed Program on May 17, 2023, when the vegetative growth will be more observable. 
MANAGER’S REPORT
Manager Steff introduced the 2023 Ordinance Compliance Project: Currently, the Summit Supervisors’ ordinance mandates connection of occupied buildings within 300 feet of sewer and testing provisions for those beyond 300 feet. GIS technology made it possible to identify properties effected by the ordinance change. Forty-seven properties were identified as being out of compliance with sewer connection ordinances. Thirty-one of those properties are currently part of the partially grant-funded Connection Assistance Project. Seven properties fall within 300 feet for which sanitary sewer stubs are available. Nine additional properties are beyond 300 feet for which sanitary sewer stubs are available. Properties within 300 feet will be responsible for hiring a contractor to install gravity laterals or a private grinder pump system. Property owners beyond 300 feet will be required to submit verification that their current on-lot system is functional. Property owners will have until June 30, 2024, to connect or submit verification. Manager Steff asked the Board to consider whether the Authority should send each property owner within 300 feet a connection notice and send each property owner beyond 300 feet a request for testing or option to connect. Discussion ensued. Mr. Marsh emphasized that fliers for PennVest Homeowner Program should be included in every Notice to Connect. The Board agreed that the Authority should undertake the 2023 Ordinance Compliance Project to enforce the connection of occupied buildings within 300 feet of sewer. The Board further agreed that details would have to be worked out about testing mandates prior to undertaking firm enforcement for those beyond 300 feet. 
Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to authorize the Authority to proceed with the Connection Ordinance Compliance Project to enforce the Township connection ordinances by issuing Notices to Connect to property owners with residences within 300 feet of existing sanitary sewer. 
Vote 5/0. 

NEW BUSINESS 
With no further business to come before the Board, Mr. Andrus motioned to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Marsh. Vote 5/0.
Chairman Fette adjourned the meeting at 10:52 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by,
Caitlyn Haener-Schwab
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